

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

REGION XI SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DAVAO DEL NORTE

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

OFFICE MEMORANDUM OSDS- 2023-0240

To : Mercy M. Dela Cruz RN, EDL-SBFP BLT-CK Focal Person

Subject: BUSOG, LUSOG, TALINO (BLT) PARTNER'S WORKSHOP

Date: : July 12, 2023

- Relative to the received letter dated June 23, 2023 from the Jollibee Group Foundation (JGF)-Senior Program Manager MA LAIZE-AR A. CRUZAT relative to BUSOG, LUSOG, TALINO (BLT) PARTNER'S WORKSHOP on July 25-26, 2023, you are hereby directed to attend on OFFICIAL BUSINESS.
- 2. Enclosed herewith is the above-mentioned letter for your perusal and guidance.
- 3. All expenses incurred that shall not be covered by JGF, shall be charged against Division MOOE subject to usual accounting and auditing rules and regulations.
- 4. Covid-19 Pandemic Health Protocols shall be all the time observed.
- 5. Equal Opportunity Principle (EOP) for all participants shall be applied at all times.
- 6. For your information and compliance.

REYNALDO MELLORIDA, CESO V Schools Division Superintendent



SGOD/mmd



Address: Mankilam, Tagum City, Davao del Norte

Telephone Number: (084) 216 0188

Website: www.depeddavnor.ph | Facebook: DepEd Davao del Norte





23 June 2023

MR. REYNALDO B. MELLORIDA, CESO V

Schools Division Superintendent DepEd Davao del Norte Division Tagum City, Davao del Norte

Attention: Ms. Mercy Dela Cruz, RN, EDL, School Based Feeding Program (SBFP) Focal Person

Dear Mr. Mellorida:

Greetings from Jollibee Group Foundation (JGF)!

After a two-year hiatus due to unprecedented developments caused by the COVID-19 pandemic, the Busog, Lusog, Talino (BLT) School Feeding Program of JGF will be reactivated in line with the resumption of the School-based Feeding Program (SBFP) of the Department of Education (DepEd) this School Year 2023-2024. In line with this, we communicated with Municipal Government of Kapalong, Davao del Norte and noted their confirmation to proceed with our partnership this school year and to develop Maniki Central Elementary School SPED Center as a BLT Training Center in your site.

In relation to this, we are reconvening partners once again in the BLT Partners' Workshop on July 25-26, 2023 for selected BLT sites that will be developed to become Training Centers. Participants will include the BLT focal persons of the local implementing partner, local government unit and the DepEd Division. Workshop will start at 1:00 PM on July 25 and is expected to end at 3:00 PM on July 26. The exact venue and the Program of Activities will be sent separately. We are pleased to invite Ms. Mercy Dela Cruz to this workshop.

The Foundation will shoulder the airfare, maximum of two (2)-night accommodation and meals for the entire workshop duration. As a counterpart, we request that sending organizations shoulder participant's own local transportation costs and other incidentals. Please note that any expense beyond the official activities will be at the sending organization's expense.

To confirm attendance, please accomplish the attached Registration Form and send it to Ms. Ma. Laize-Ar Cruzat via email: la.cruzat@jollibee.com.ph on or before July 07, 2023 (Friday). For any questions or clarifications, you may also reach him/her through mobile phone: 09209748232.

We look forward to your favorable response. Thank you very much!

Sincerely,

MA. LAIZE-AR A. CRUZA Senior Program Manager